COLEFORD TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the extra-ordinary meeting of the Coleford Town Council held on Monday 15th March 2004 commencing at 6.30.pm.

Present:
Councillor Mike Lacey, Mayor of Coleford



Councillor Mrs C Allaway-Martin



Councillor D Atherley



Councillor Mrs J Baynham

Councillor C Elsmore

Councillor C Lusty

Councillor Mrs J Marrott

Councillor Mrs S Merrikin

Councillor N Penny

Councillor J Shaw

Councillor M Weston

District Councillor Mrs P Evans

County Councillor P Chamberlain

Apologies were received from: Councillor R Phelps, District Councillor Professor A Bensted and Councillor P Kay.

MILE END CEMETERY:
The Mayor explained that the main purpose of the meeting was to consider the letter from  West Dean Parish Council concerning the contributions made by the Parishes towards the cemeteries provided by the District Council. It had been agreed at the last meeting of the Town Council that representatives would attend a meeting of the contributing Parishes to discuss this matter with the Technical Services Manager from the District Council.

Members were made aware of the historic background regarding the provision of the Mile End Cemetery and the boundary changes to Coleford Parish that had brought about the Town Council’s contribution to this particular cemetery.

The Mayor explained that because Coleford Parish is the only contributing Parish that also provides a secular cemetery the circumstances are slightly different and a clear explanation of costs against provision is needed. 

Councillor Mrs J Marrott pointed out that the entire electorate of Coleford currently contributes to both cemeteries whereas there are restrictions regarding where parishioners may be buried resulting in some parishioners being charged double fees based on the old Ward Boundaries. This matter would also need resolving.

Councillor C Elsmore suggested that a breakdown of households between the Parishes served be requested together with a breakdown of the costs for the cemetery and how these are apportioned between the District Council and the Parishes involved.  

Councillor J Shaw reported that GAPTC have notified that a new Consultative Document is out on Burials and recommended that the Town Council consider this before any decisions are made.   

Members confirmed that the Town Council agree in principle with the proposal from West Dean Parish that burial fees should be increased to cover the ongoing costs of maintenance of the Mile End Cemetery as this would then mean that the charges for the Coleford Cemetery could be increased in line.

It was felt that as the precepts have been set for the forthcoming year it would not be reasonable to refuse to pay a contribution towards Mile End Cemetery for 2004/05 but that negotiations should take place with the District Council to cease this practice.

60th ANNIVERSARY OF THE D DAY LANDINGS.

Councillor Mrs. J Marrott reported that she had been approached by Mr John Jones of the Coleford and District Branch of the Royal British Legion regarding the Town’s Commemoration of the 60th Anniversary of the D Day Landings.  

Following a proposal from Councillor J Shaw, seconded by Councillor N Penny, the Town Council unanimously agreed that the Council organise a parade through the town and service at St John’s Church on Sunday 6th June 2004 in line with the wishes of the Royal British Legion.  The Town Council also agreed to make provision for refreshments in the Coleford Community Centre after the service.  It was further agreed that the local children been encouraged to become involved in this commemoration. Suggestions as to how this can be achieved would be welcomed.

The Town Council further agreed to lead the Town’s Commemoration of the end of World War II on 8th May 2005.  Provision for this will be required in the budget for 2005/2006.

KING GEORGE V PLAYING FIELD: DRUG ABUSE.

Members were made aware of two recent events during which discarded syringes were found at the King George V Playing Field.  The Clerk had arranged for these to be collected and delivered to Coleford Police Station by R J Contracting and had attended the Police Station in person.  The Mayor read out to Councillors the email that had been sent to Acting Inspector Boyles requesting the deployment of the mobile CCTV unit and his response which identified the officer in charge as PC Andy Edwards.

Councillors discussed the frequency with which the Police had been notified of drug dealing activities in the area and expressed their disappointment at the apparent lack of response over the past two years.  Councillors D Atherley and N Penny requested that a letter be sent to the Chief Constable asking for his attendance at the next meeting of the Town Council.

Councillor Mrs C Allaway-Martin asked if the Town Council has a responsibility to demonstrate that the field is being inspected and cleared daily.  It was agreed that the Town Clerk arrange this for the time being and contact the Council’s Insurers to obtain their opinion.

District Councillor Mrs P Evans reminded members that it is necessary for the Police to have a cast iron case before matters could be taken to court and that they are trying to get to the suppliers who bring the drugs into the country by working with Customs and Excise.

The meeting was declared closed at 7.28pm.
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